


American Transmission Systems, Incorporated (“ATSI”), a FirstEnergy company, is proposing to install an 
approximately 1,400-foot long (0.27 mile) transmission line tap from the Bayshore-Jeep No.2 138 kV Transmission 
Line to a proposed new substation, the Cliffs Natural Resources Substation.  The Project is necessary to meet the 
electrical needs of a specific customer, Cleveland-Cliffs, Inc.  There will be eight (8) new structures installed as 
part of the Project.  This Project is being proposed in a Letter of Notification Application to the Ohio Power Siting 
Board (“OPSB”) for a Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need.  This Project has been assigned 
Case No. 18-1394-EL-BLN by the OPSB.

The Project is proposed to be located within a new transmission line right-of-way in the City of Toledo,  
Lucas County, Ohio. 

The following public officials and agencies have been served with copies of the application as required by the Ohio 
Power Siting Board regulations:
Commissioner Pete Gerken, President, Lucas County Commissioners
Commissioner Carol Contrada, Lucas County Commissioners
Commissioner Tina Skeldon-Wozniak, Lucas County Commissioners
Ms. Megan Vahey Casiere, Lucas County Administrator
Mr. Keith G. Earley P.E., P.S., Lucas County Engineer
Mr. Douglas J. Parrish, P.E., S.I., Lucas County Planning Department
Mr. Bob Neubert, Lucas County Floodplain Manager
Mayor Wade Kapszukiewicz, City of Toledo
Mr. Matt Cherry, President, City of Toledo Council
Mr. Thomas C. Gibbons, Director, Toledo-Lucas County Planning Commission
Ms. Melanie Campbell, Finance Director, City of Toledo

A copy of the application is available for public inspection at the offices of the Ohio Power Siting Board, c/o Public 
Utilities Commission of Ohio, Utilities Department, 12th Floor, Borden Building, 180 East Broad Street, Columbus, 
Ohio 43215-3793, www.opsb.ohio.gov.  A copy of the application has also been sent to the following library:

Toledo-Lucas Co. Public Library, Birmingham Branch, 203 Paine Avenue, Toledo, OH 43605

A copy of the application and information on how to request a hard copy of the application can also be found at 
www.firstenergycorp.com/about/transmission_project/ohio.html.  

A Letter of Notification Application for a certificate to construct, operate and maintain the above named electric 
transmission line facility is now pending before the OPSB.  The Project application has been assigned Docket No. 
18-1394-EL-BLN, and this docket number should be referenced in all communications about this proceeding.

In accordance with Ohio Administrative Code (“OAC”) Rule 4906-6-08(A)(6), please be advised that interested 
persons may file motions to intervene and/or file comments with the OPSB within ten days of the date of 
publication of this notice, in accordance with Rule OAC 4906-2-12, or later if good cause is shown.  Petitions to 
intervene and comments should be addressed to the Ohio Power Siting Board, 180 East Broad Street, Columbus, 
Ohio 43215-3793 and include the above-listed case number (Docket No. 18-1394-EL-BLN).
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